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	PTO Meeting Minutes
	February 15, 2017


Time:  7:00pm
 

Attendance:

Pam Vail, President

Silke Carlson, Co-Vice President, Committee Chair

Nicole Moore, Co-Vice President, Grade Level Coordinator

Brittany Meyer, Recording Secretary

Monique Phua, Treasurer
Kelli Castro, Correspondence Secretary
Not Present: 
Teachers in Attendance: 
Board Members in Attendance:  N/A
_____________________________________________________________________________________

Welcome/Call to Order: Pam: Thank you all for coming tonight!
Mr. Lubisco:  Thank you for coming out tonight. I have 2 big things I want to share tonight. I will address these in a minute.
As far as events that have happened lately, we just had the Talent Show sponsored by the PTO and I thought it was really wonderful seeing both schools get together and hopefully we can get the high school in next year. It was a great show and great crowd. We also had the Dental assemblies for the Pre-k through First Grade. We also had the 100 Day Celebration with parties in the classroom and math assignments to bring the lesson together. There were Valentine’s Day parties just yesterday. We have been and continue through the week the Jump Rope for Hearts for the American Heart Association during gym class. 

Upcoming events include Faber Fun Day this Friday February 17th. That is always a great celebration. We will have recognition of special events and awards given recently to students. We also always do a growth mindset lesson for our students. The First grade trip is coming up on February 22nd to Jenkinson’s Aquarium. There will also be a Middlesex county sponsored training on February 22nd in which parents can be trained for how to teach their children in age-appropriate lessons about self-protection against sexual abuse, abductions, and other dangerous situations. Tough subjects but they do make everything age-appropriate. We will also be training the teachers this Friday.
Next, Dental Health will be going to the upper grades. All the other assemblies will be handled by Anne North. We then have Read Across America which will start the week of February 28th and an event will be planned by Ms. Willoughby.

One of the big things I have mentioned is that we have been putting together a list of expectations for school parent volunteers. We appreciate and love that everyone comes to help but we haven’t had that conversation in a few years and we felt it was necessary to explain the expectations around parent involvement in the classrooms and trips. We have put together a bullet-point list of requirements we would like parents to adhere to, most being items that would be common sense anyways. However, being that we are in a world with more social media, I just want to make sure we are protecting the rights of everyone. If you are in a classroom and take pictures of your own child, that is fine, however, once other children are involved, those cannot be posted. Confidentiality is of the utmost importance. If you see something, please speak to the teacher or myself and Mr. Tennant. It is all listed here, and again, these are things you are already doing, we just wanted to re-inforce the conversation.

Second is Honor Roll. This will only affect you if you have child in 4th or 5th grade. We have given the Honor roll program a facelift as with the Report card system. The Curriculum Committee has put together this first draft of what we will roll out this spring which will now be called the ‘Academic Achievement Awards’. What will change is that this will be at night and recognize not only Academic excellence but will also recognize individual academic and special areas. There will be an award in every subject.  

Reminder that Preschool enrollment is out! Please pass the word on. We are hoping our numbers continue so we will have 2 integrated classrooms, and perhaps even a 3rd room. With this, there will be available child care options with Bridge care and After care. 

PBSIS, I know we talk about this each time but we keep getting closer. The reason we have been pushing everyone to Twitter is because this will be a huge communication tool for PBSIS. Please follow us so we can send things quickly and we can share pictures easily. There will be a kick off in the Fall. One of the reasons we did Field Day in the fall was to see if this was feasible. We now know it will work out and we will be planning again for the fall. 
Last but not least, the Breakfast program! As promised, we have moved the timing and it is doing well. The kitchen staff was able to produce more than we originally thought. Kids are able to grab and go as they come in at 8:15. We are getting just as many kids fed, sometimes more depending on the day. There are 2 choices: cold and hot. We are now getting kids fed and when we want to get them fed. 

Questions:

Suggestion from Meghan Portik regarding a lock box outside in the morning for doctor’s notes, tuition payments, etc to alleviate the security risk of people in and out of the school as well as allow the Front office team to concentrate on important visits and scheduling substitutes, etc. Suggestion to be carried back and reviewed.

President: Pam:  
Candy Grams – This was a big hit this year. We made $320 total and only had to expense $10. The deposit will be $310 final amount profit.
Assemblies – The recent Assembly at LHS and DHS was well received by the teachers. However, we have received mixed reviews from the students in which it seemed made for a younger crowd. This assembly was $795 but it seems they only shared videos. The Shakespeare assembly is upcoming on April 19th at DHS. Lena Shipment, the illustrator, will be coming on May 17th for the 3rd graders. 

We will be taking a vote on purchasing Chromebooks for LMS Resource Rooms that would benefit from the additional books. The final cost for each laptop will about $212. Purchase of 25 laptops. All in favor of purchasing Chromebooks for LMS? Against? -None- Vote passed.

Walk A Thon – We are still looking at May 25th or 26th as the Walk A Thon date. However, there may also be the Ethnic Festival on the same day. But these dates are still tentative.
Tricky Tray date of May 13th has been officially approved.
Read Across America will be from February 27th-March 3rd with a special event for parents on March 2nd. 
Campbell’s Soup Points – Heather Anderson asked all of the teachers what they would like to order with the points and only 1 teacher responded back: Mrs. O’Neil. An order has been placed for recess equipment for that classroom.

PTO Expo will be on March 31st if you are able to go. Please let us know.

Treasurer: Monique:
This is January’s transaction list. There was not much going on this month. We did donate $1000 to Project Graduation. We also paid Small world Gift Shop and we made a profit of $836.31. Our free ipad also came in. We will most likely go with this company again. We also made a profit of $356.46 from the Talent Show. We are going to be selling Kid Stuff books as the PTO rather than the schools. We will not be sending books out to every child. We will be sending flyers/order forms home.
Can I have a motion to approve January’s report?  A second?  The expense reports have been approved.
Approval of Meeting Minutes: Brittany:  
Please take a few moments to review the January meeting minutes. Any questions or edits?  No questions were posed. Can I have a motion to approve January’s meeting minutes?  A second?  The meeting minutes have been approved. 
Vice President, Committee: Silke: 
Book Fair: Next book fair will be from April 24-28th. This will be the BOGO event. The classroom schedule has been published so please let us know if you can volunteer for one of the time slots. 

Scholarship Committee – The forms will be going out shortly and no changes have been made from last year. A decision was made that if there is a tie between candidates, a PTO member’s child will be given the scholarship as an additional benefit from joining the PTO.

8th Grade Promotion party will be on June 20th. Kate Guzzi is in charge of this event. 

5th Grade Farewell date is still undecided due to conflicts in the district calendar.

Drama Club Scoop dinner will be tomorrow night February 16th. The show this year will be The Addams Family and will be shoring from March 9-11 at 7:30 with additional 2pm on Saturday.

Vice President, Grade Level Remarks:  Nicole: 
Membership update:

184 Families

88 Teachers

1st, 3rd, and 5th Grade hosted Valentine’s Day parties yesterday.
Upcoming Events:

1st Grade Field Trip will be on February 22nd. Please remember that all chaperones must have submitted and approved by the Board of Education. A letter will come home once you are approved.

Spring parties will be on May 6th or 7th.

Next Family Fun night is tentative for April 21st. We are still determining what type of event this will be. 

Correspondence Secretary: Kelli:
Next meeting is March 8th. 
Reminder to like us on Facebook for regular updates!

Current ongoing fundraisers:

Stop and Shop

Amazon Smile

ShopRite

You can find all the links for these on our website.
Open Discussion: 
Discussion about whether non-PTO members should be able to send in treats for parties. The board believes that all donations are welcome however, as per the rules regarding volunteers, non-PTO members are not allowed to volunteer in classroom and PTO members must have the volunteer form approved by the Board of Education.  

Closing Remarks: Thank you again for coming tonight! Hopefully we will see you at the next meeting!
Adjourned: 8:07pm
Respectfully submitted: Brittany Meyer[image: image3.png]
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